Responding to Chemical Sensitivity in the Workplace
Chemical Sensitivity CS) may be a preventable disability.  Recognition of chemically induced illnesses and sensitivity on the part of management to work with employees is imperative for those affected by indoor pollutants.

People sick from workplace exposures need accommodation and remediation.  They want to remain productive.  Those experiencing more severe symptoms require immediate removal from triggering exposures to minimize reactions and to avert permanent disability.

Many individuals can be accommodated with a little creativity and common sense at minimal expense.

Affected individuals are frequently the best judge of what needs to be done.

The National Center for Environmental Health Strategies (NCEHS) regularly assists management and affected individuals in facilitating accommodations.  

Recommendations include:

· An office with a window that opens.

· A well-ventilated work environment free of pollutants such as tobacco

smoke, pesticides, toxic and fragranced-laden cleaning products,           deodorizers, and exhaust fumes.

· Selection of least toxic/allergenic building materials, furnishings, and supplies.

· Prenotification of building events such as painting or pesticide applications with provisions for alternative work arrangements.

· Education of coworkers as to the nature of the disability to avert stigma and harassment.

· Schedule options so that people affected can work when fewer coworkers are present, when the ventilation is working at its peak, or where the surroundings are least problematic.

Public education and awareness can go a long way toward environmental improvement.  Efforts to improve air quality for the people with chemical sensitivities will improve the air quality for all employees.
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